



EXAMEN SIN RESOLVER

Inglés

UNED Acceso 25 y 45.

Convocatoria de Septiembre 2023 tal cual se presento en el examen real, para que la hagas en tus propias condiciones antes de corregirla.

20

preguntas

Septiembre 2023

convocatoria

Modelo A

COMPRESION LECTORA

Imagine it is 1955 and you live in Montgomery, USA. If you are black, you cannot mix with white people in public places. You cannot go to the same schools, use the same public toilets or sit together on public transport. This is called racial segregation and you could be imprisoned or even killed for not respecting the laws.

But in 1955, one black woman refused to give her seat to a white man on a bus. Her name was Rosa Parks. She was a respected member of the black community. She worked as a seamstress in a department store and took the bus to work every day. Because she was black, she had to sit in a separate section, at the back of the bus. December 1st, 1955 was an ordinary day for Rosa. She was travelling home from work when four white passengers got on the bus. The driver told four black passengers to give up their seats. Three of them did, but Rosa refused. Immediately Rosa was arrested and spent the night in prison. Black community leaders, including Martin Luther King Jr. decided to protest. They asked black people not to take the bus. As 75% of bus passengers were black, without them, buses would lose money. For 381 days, Montgomery's black citizens walked everywhere. Finally, segregation on buses was abolished. This was a small victory, but it changed the USA forever. It started the civil rights movement and gave black leaders the confidence to fight for racial equality. Rosa Parks died in 2005. She never saw Americans elect their first African-American president, Barack Obama in 2008. But Obama said that without Rosa he would not be president.

1 Indicate which of the following statements is TRUE according to the text:

- a. In 1955, only white people could be in public places.
- b. During the protest, buses lost money because 75% of bus passengers were black.
- c. Martin Luther King was an American president.

2 Which of these things really happened, according to the text?

- a. Rosa did not give her seat to a white passenger.
- b. Rosa refused to get out of the bus.
- c. A white passenger did not give his seat to Rosa.

3 "Three of them did". Who were these three (paragraph 2)?

- a. Three black passengers.
- b. Rosa and two other black passengers.
- c. Three white passengers.



4 Which is the most appropriate synonym for refuse (paragraph 2)?

- a. agree
- b. doubt
- c. say no

5 Barack Obama...

- a. was grateful to Rosa for her brave action.
- b. thanked Rosa in person when he was elected.
- c. was elected before Rosa died.

6 “The explorer ____ the tiger when he ____ to India last month”.

- a. is killing/will go
- b. killed/went
- c. killed/gone

7 “Rose and her friends ____ the conference lunch later because they ____ the speaker very well”.

- a. attend/will know
- b. would attend/will know
- c. will attend/know

8 “She ____ to get a new bike because she needs to arrive on time”.

- a. has
- b. have
- c. doesn't have

9 A synonym of to clarify is...

- a. to make a try
- b. to make a fuss
- c. to explain

10 “ ____ I get in, Sir?” asked his secretary in a very polite way.

- a. May
- b. Have
- c. Ought

11 “The police said that that area was the _____. We could not trespass”.

- a. crime play
- b. crime show
- c. crime scene

12 “Linda and Anna are _____ women on earth”.

- a. the most intelligent
- b. the more intelligent
- c. more intelligent

13 Seleccione la opción correcta:

- a. Has this new territory been explored?
- b. Has this new territory being explored?
- c. Has this territory be explored?

14 Seleccione la opción correcta:

- a. The actress will been interviewed by the journalist.
- b. The actress will be interviewed by the journalist.
- c. The actress will being interviewed by the journalist.

15 Seleccione la opción correcta:

- a. Are you taking care of the fields that we grow the crops?
- b. Are you taking care of the fields whose we grew the crops?
- c. Are you taking care of the fields where we grew the crops?

16 “Are you ____ your methodology in the right way?” Asked the supervisor to the teacher.

- a. carrying out
- b. taking off
- c. putting on

17 “If we have the right sneakers, we ____ for an hour”.

- a. would walk
- b. walked
- c. will walk

18 “Anne’s colleagues are American. Her ____ colleagues are visiting our office”.

- a. friends’s
- b. friends’
- c. friends

19 “Oh, it’s only 5 a.m. These are ____ hours to wake up”.

- a. inhumane
- b. unhuman
- c. inhuman

20 Order the sentence: / these / ladies / in two years’ time / meet up / in Rome / their friends / will / Dutch /

- a. Dutch their friends will these ladies meet up in Rome in two years’ time.
- b. These Dutch ladies will meet up their friends in Rome in two years’ time.
- c. In two years’ time these ladies will meet up their friends Dutch in Rome.



Ya lo has hecho? Corrígelo con la version resuelta.

En cazaplazas.es tienes el examen resuelto y explicado, ademas de tests nuevos de Inglés para seguir practicando.

[Ver el examen resuelto](#)